
 

TOWN OF CAMBRIA TOWN BOARD 

SPECIAL MEETING 

 

August 28, 2025 

 

 

The Special Meeting of the Town of 

Cambria Town Board was held at 7:00 pm on 

the 28th day of August 2025, at the Town 

Hall, 4160 Upper Mountain Road, Town of 

Cambria, New York. 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:   ALSO PRESENT: 

 

Randy M. Roberts, Dept. Supervisor/Councilman Tamara J. Cooper, Town Clerk 

Louise Brachmann, Councilwoman   Abe Platt, Attorney 

Jeffrey S. Hurtgam, Councilman   Approximately 60 interested individuals  

Benjamin D. Musall, Councilman    

 

Jon T. MacSwan, Supervisor  absent 

 

Following salute to the flag, Deputy Supervisor/Councilman Roberts called the regular meeting to 

order at 7:00 pm. Board members took action upon the following matters: 

 

The clerk reported that 3 letters of interest were received by those wanting to be considered for the 

Town Supervisor Appointment.  One of those people received 4 letters of support. All letters were 

distributed to the Town Board and Attorney for their review. 

 
APPOINTMENT OF TOWN SUPERVISOR TO FILL VACANCY 

 

Upon a motion duly made by Councilman Roberts and seconded by Councilman Musall, it 

was resolved to appoint Matthew P. Foe, 4517 Upper Mt. Rd. Lockport, NY 14094 to the 

vacant seat of Town Supervisor effective 9/1/2025 to 12/31/2026. 

 

Deputy Supervisor/Councilman Roberts listed Mr. Foes experience to include: serving on the 

Planning Board, Town Board, Deputy Supervisor, Drainage Committee, Municipal Budget 

experience, Union Contract Negotiations, Liaison to the Highway Department where he worked 

with the Superintendent on heavy equipment purchases, member of the Niagara County Task 

Force on Flooding working with the DEC and the US Army Corp of Engineers, working with the 

Engineers on the Lead Pipe Project, working with the IDA on proposed Industrial Park on 

Junction Rd., currently Commissioner of Special Projects for the Town and worked with the 

Engineers on water and sewer construction. 

 

Councilman Musall also added that he went back and forth through the other two applicants who 

wanted to be considered.  He doesn’t think anyone can look past Matt’s tenure with the Town 

and he is the person the Town needs right now.   
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The question of the adoption of the foregoing Resolution was duly put to a vote on roll call, which 

resulted as follows:  

 

RANDY ROBERTS voting AYE 

LOUISE BRACHMANN voting AYE    

JEFFREY S. HURTGAM voting AYE 

BENJAMIN D. MUSALL voting AYE 

 

The Resolution was thereupon declared duly adopted. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Upon a motion duly made by Councilman Hurtgam and seconded by Councilwoman 

Brachmann, it was resolved adjourn the meeting at 7:03 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
       Tamara J. Cooper 

 

Tamara J. Cooper, Town Clerk 


